
 
 

Department of California 
District 28 

Music 
19 November 23 

 
Madame President, Chairmen, and Auxiliary members,  
 
     Good morning! Just a reminder that Mid-year reports are due to me by December 1st. 
If you don’t have any report, please put your unit information on form included in packet 
and put NO REPORT across front.  
     I’m sure though that everyone has something to report! I would like to know how 
music you’ve heard at ceremonies made you feel. Music invokes memories, intense 
feelings, and it fills the soul. 
     I’ve included a new addition for your music book of “Country” selections. Hope you 
enjoy and share with your unit members at meetings. Maybe copy for members too!  
     The special project that I have in mind is to gather used instruments to be donated to 
area schools. It’s a project in the works. If you have any instruments you would like to 
donate let us know; more on this in future bulletin.  
     In closing let me wish all a very Happy Thanksgiving. Blessings to all our service 
people that can’t be with loved ones at this time.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Molly Smith  
ALA District 28 
Education Chairman  
831-214-1656  
Whitebuffalogoods@hotmail.com  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


